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: Running Club : 

www.midessexcasuals.org.uk

Secretary – Dave Game. 21 Elm Rise, Witham CM8 2LE.

Davidg@eurobase-systems.com

END OF YEAR (2004) REPORT

Membership: stands at 43, 7 juniors, 23 first claim, 13 second claim, (2 not yet fully paid)  7 members did not re-join from last year, but we recruited 12 new members this year. Peter Judd won the draw for our guaranteed London Marathon entry. 

Notable achievments during the year: 

Essex cross country League 10 members took part, we actually beat Springfield Striders in two events. 

Mid Essex cross country League MEC 5th out of 6 We had 93 runners in our own race, which ran smoothly, this year. We had a sponsor who paid for the school  facilities. The ladies team won the stebbing race. Stuart and Mark were well placed in all events. Eleanor was the top female in the league with 2 wins, a second, a third and a fifth place.

North Essex cross country league MEC 8th out of 12 in a combined team with hadleigh, 2 places better than last year. Our juniors were 5th overall in their first season, just 1 point behind Springfield. Greg and Stuart were well placed in all events.

MEC Winners of the Silver End fun run again, for the 3rd consecutive year. MEC 18th club out of 33 in the Essex Country cross country relay championship, an improvement of 4 places on last year. Unfortunately we couldn’t field teams in the road relays.

Anne is the National Short course trail race Champion. Greg won the summer trail championships,  including  outright wins at Woodham Mortimer and in the xmas 2 lap event. Diane won the xmas 1 lap event. Danny won the Kelvedon trail  race. Greg and Eleanor were both second in the Easter Eggstravaganza Series. Ian and Eleanor were joint winners of the winter x/c championships in a close finish, with 5 runners in contention at the last race.

We promoted 6 trail events last year, attracting a total of 381 entries during the year, in the Annual Easter series, our own Summer series (extended to 4 events) , and in the xmas event, which, like the easter race, had over 100 entrants.

The Christmas meal was attended by 20 members, the food was excellent and the quiz good fun. The winter club house was used for the first time, but only a maximum of 6 club members attended.

We have a soon to be qualified club coach, Angela, who also looks after the junior team.

Finances:

Look quite healthy, we have £105 contingency for the proposed SEAA membership scheme. Kit, we have to order in multiples of 5 so we always have unsold stock, our old style stock has been written off and used to kit out the north essex league junior squad. We currently have bad debts of £10 membership (£5 from racers) (£5 from trainers) and a promise of £15 donation for junior kit





       Income





           Costs

Membership:  
32 paid, 7 jnr (free)

160
SEAA and ESSEX AA fees (paid to dec 2005)
172

Kit:


from trail fees
( 60)
  70
Unsold stock value £140 (£50 written off)

  62

Trail races:




675
equipment, prizes and refreshments 

275








donation to x/c and kit 

             (370)

X/C Mid Essex:

from trail fees
( 26)

venue, equipment and refreshments
 

  20

X/C North Essex:

from trail fees
( 20)

entry fees (may be a small admin charge next year)
  44

Essex League

from trail fees
( 50)

Essex League entry fees



  50

Essex Championships
from trail fees
(104)

Essex Championships



  45

Others:
 

from trail fees
(110)

Coaching fees




135








Pavilion Hire




144

Others: Donations and interest


  14
Others (trophies)




 26





 TOTALS           919






973






            -------        ASSETS

Brought forward from last year


302
Kit





140

Total carried forward this year


 -54
Trail Equipment 
Phone + Recorder + Punches
  50







-----
X/C Equipment 
Tape + Flags


  10

Balance in the Bank as at 13/4/05 
248
Total Asset Value



200
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